

John C. Cook Braddock District Supervisor

Kings Park Library 9002 Burke Lake Road Burke, VA 22015

703-425-9300 Braddock@fairfaxcounty.gov www.fairfaxcounty.gov/braddock

May 30, 2018

Kristopher Futrell, President Lakepointe Community Council 9881 Lakepointe Drive Burke, Virginia 22015

Dear Kristopher,

Congratulations on the reopening of the Lakepointe Community Playground! This is a great achievement by the Lakepointe Community Council that will benefit many families for years to come.

I would like to specifically recognize the volunteers behind this effort, including Lakepointe Community Council Board of Director members Jen Wilber, Bill Reese, Tim Zenobia, Dale Steudte, Pamela Sawtelle and Kristopher Futrell. I also want to commend Joe Lilli of Gates Hudson Community Management and Bert Weltens of All Recreation for their excellent service in constructing the project.

This playground is a physical representation of what a group of caring citizens can achieve when its members work together for the benefit of the community. Giving children a safe place to play outside with their neighbors gives them invaluable lessons in socializing, healthy living, team work, and so much more. Thank you for making the Braddock District an even better place to live with your hard work and dedication.

Best regards,

John C. Cook